
  

KELLOGGSVILLE BOARD OF EDUCATION 
Regular Meeting – October 10, 2022 

Report No. 22-33 
 

CONSENT AGENDA 

MINUTES OF 
MEETING  Regular Meeting – September 26, 2022 

ROLL CALL Present:  Mrs. Groters, Mrs. Reidzans, Ms. Sellers (6:04 P.M.), Mr. 
Marihugh (6:05 P.M.), Mrs. Tanis, Ms. Townsend and Mrs. Ward 
Also present:  Jim Alston, Superintendent 
Jeff Owen, Director of Instruction 
Eric Alcorn, Assistant Superintendent  

 
MEETING CALLED TO ORDER 
President Tanis called the meeting to order at 6:00 P.M.  
 
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 
The Board and Visitors recited the Pledge of Allegiance. 
  
NEXT REGULARYLY SCHEDULED MEETINGS 
The next regularly scheduled board meetings will be held: 

October 10, 2022 @ 6:00 p.m. Board of Education Center 
October 24, 2022 @ 6:00 p.m. Board of Education Center 
November 14, 2022 @ 6:00 p.m. Board of Education Center 
November 28, 2022 @ 6:00 p.m. Board of Education Center 

 
COMMUNICATIONS - None 
 
VISITORS 
President Tanis welcomed visitors. 
  

REPORT OF THE SUPERINTENDENT 
Consent Agenda 
It was moved by Mrs. Ward, seconded by Mrs. Tanis, to remove Consent Agenda Item 
22-26 [Personnel Report] to be voted on separately. 
Yeas: 5 Nays: 0      MOTION CARRIED 
 
It was moved by Mrs. Reidzans, seconded by Mrs. Ward, to approve Consent Agenda 
items 22-25, 22-27- and 22-28.   
22-25  Approval of Regular Meeting Minutes from 09/12/22 
22-27  Approval of District Wide Field Trips 
22-28  Approval of Expenditure Report 
  General Fund:    $1,782,900.72  Food Service:        $17,781.81         
  Child Care:                $20.00 Capital Projects:    $11,560.99 
Mrs. Terri Ricketson reviewed the expenditures from the General Fund 
Yeas: 5 Nays: 0  Abstain:   2 [Sellers + Marihugh: Late Arrival] MOTION CARRIED 
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It was moved by Mrs. Groters, seconded by Ms. Townsend, to approve Consent Agenda 
item 22-26 [Personnel Report]. 
Yeas: 6 Nays: 0 Abstain:   1 [Ward:  Personal]  MOTION CARRIED 
 
ACTION - None 
 
PROPOSAL  
A. Teacher Tenure List 
The list of potential eligible teachers for tenure, at the conclusion of the 2022-23 school 
year, are as follows: 
Name    Assignment   Year Employed   
Mary Campbell   MS Teacher   2018-19 School Year 
Twyila Dykhouse   Central Teacher   2018-19 School Year 
Joshua Pry   Elementary PE Teacher  2018-19 School Year 
Elizabeth Meek   HS PE Teacher   2018-19 School Year 
Ashley McKeeby   SE Teacher   2018-19 School Year 
Luke Ferrell   KVS Teacher   2018-19 School Year 
Ryan Sterrenberg   HS Teacher   2018-19 School Year 
Alexis Popma   MS Teacher   2018-19 School Year 
Kendra Whip   West Teacher   2018-19 School Year 
Brody Conway   54th Street Teacher  2018-19 School Year 
Jean Irving   SE Teacher   2018-19 School Year 
David Salminen   HS Teacher   2018-19 School Year 

This proposal will be placed on the 10/10/22 agenda as a consent item. 
 

B. Security Cameras and Secured Entrances 
Mr. Hoorn presented a proposal as part of the Operations Committee – Goal #2;  
Improve safety and security of all buildings through improved camera coverage and/or 
increased electronic entrances.  Desired Results:  Provide safe and secure entrances and 
hallways at all district buildings.  His proposal included two aspects; access controls and 
additional security cameras.  Upgrades to the current access controls system at the 
middle school includes added controls at the north bus doorway and east hall doorway, 
along with upgrades to the staff entrance door.  Upgrades at West Elementary include 
installation of a new control access system, secure vestibule doors and the West + South 
doorways.  In addition, the proposal includes added security cameras for additional 
outside coverage and added hallway and interior exit cameras.  He shared that the 
remaining district buildings will receive similar upgrades to secure entrances when 
renovations start in the spring/summer of 2023.  Targeted locations for next summer’s 
renovated entrances include the Administration Office, KECLC, 54th Street and Southeast 
Elementary.  The cost for the access controls and additional security cameras for the 
middle school and West are through the REMC bidding contract at a cost of $41,367 
(West Elementary) and $21,613 (Middle School) = $62,980 total.  This proposal will be 
placed on the 10/10/22 agenda as a consent item.   
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INFORMATION & REPORTS  
A.  Art Travelers Trip 
Ms. Dahlquist and Ms. Pomorski shared their travel experiences with students from KHS 
that took part with the Art Travelers group to Greece this past summer.  14 students, 
along with adult parent chaperones experienced a guided tour through some of 
Greece’s most famous cultural and historical destinations, along with a cruise of the 
islands that followed.  Rachel Muzamhindo, KHS 10th grader, shared her experiences and 
adventures with the Board, adding that she developed friendships with many other 
travelers she met from other parts of the world and had an amazing time.  It was noted 
that even with some unexpected COVID and travel difficulties, the students from 
Kelloggsville did an outstanding job of learning to go with the flow and learned some 
valuable life lessons while enjoying this once in a lifetime travel experience.  The Board 
shared appreciation to Ms. Dahlquist and Ms. Pomorski for their leadership and for 
providing this learning opportunity to our Kelloggsville students.     
 
B. Summer Facilities Projects 
Mr. Skinner presented an update on the list of projects that were completed over the 
summer throughout the district.  He thanked Denny Ricketson who assisted by 
overseeing the crews that were responsible for cleaning the buildings so that Mr. 
Skinner could attend to other projects that were simultaneously taking place such as; 
new roofing upgrades at KMS, continued construction of the baseball & softball sports 
plaza, irrigation and fencing throughout the district, and other various projects.  He 
added that 90% of the summer work orders were completed along with some extra add-
ons, making this a very successful summer of project completions.    
 
OTHER MATTERS - None 
 
INTRODUCTION OF MATTERS BY BOARD MEMBERS 
- Ms. Townsend – shared that she is glad to be a part of this meeting, to listen to all of 

the great things taking place and thanked everyone for their efforts in all of the 
areas, adding that she looks forward to moving forward; 

- Mrs. Reidzans – expressed that she was amazed on how beautiful the new turf fields 
turned out.  She also appreciated hearing about the amazing travel opportunities 
that the Art Travelers had in Greece and how they learned some valuable life lessons 
along the way.  She also enjoyed the Community Celebration, commenting how fun 
the inflatables were this year – it was a good time by everyone who attended; 

- Mr. Marihugh – extended congratulations to the teachers who are up for tenure at 
the end of the school year and shared appreciation for their dedication to our 
students and the district; 

- Mrs. Ward – enjoyed the Community Celebration and those that attended and 
volunteered their time, it was a great event and the weather worked out well.  She 
shared that she is very pleased on how fantastic the new sports facilities look.  She 
also promoted the Region 3 Legislative Priority Setting Meeting taking place at  
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Newaygo County RESA and remote satellite site at Kent ISD on 10/26/22 @ 7:00 PM.  
This regional meeting gives participants the chance to talk about the issues most 
important to districts that will help shape the priorities for the new session;   

- Mrs. Groters – shared that she enjoyed the Community Celebration, along with the 
band and the football game, adding that it is nice to see the new sports complex and 
fields coming along.  She also shared that she enjoyed hearing about the Art 
Traveler’s trip to Greece and applauded our group of staff, parents, and students for 
how they handled all of the unexpected issues they encountered; 

- Ms. Sellers – apologized for running late and expressed appreciation to everyone for 
their hard work to make our district a wonderful place to be; 

- Mrs. Tanis – shared that the Community Celebration was a wonderful event and 
thanked Mr. Owen for all of his hard work and efforts, adding that all of the groups 
did an amazing job and it was nice to have all of the activities spread out.  She 
especially liked the Kelloggsville graduate giving free haircuts and the great win for 
the Rockets football team that followed;     

 
ADJOURNMENT 
President Tanis adjourned the meeting at 6:56 p.m. 
 
 
             
Marie Groters, Secretary    Beth A. Postma 
Kelloggsville Board of Education   Recorder 
 
 
VISITORS:  Russ Hoorn, Terri Ricketson, Sue Lathrop, Dave Skinner, Shannon Dahlquist, 
Krista Pomorski, and Rachel Muzamhindo   
 
 


